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Chatfield Girls Lacrosse
President’s Report
Randy Stafford, President
January 22, 2015
Progress made since last board meeting (December 16th, 2014):
· Tracked numbers of new and returning players registering on the website.  We’re currently at 43 (11 new, 32 returning).
· Put KSNR family balances on website, with “family codes”.

· Proposed new paragraph in CHSAA girls lacrosse bulletin intended to improve consistency in statistics collection and reporting practices state-wide.
· Made enhancement suggestions for Maxpreps girls lacrosse statistics capabilities to appropriate Maxpreps product manager.

· Did some work on the website – updated playoff history pages with last year’s results, alumni in NCAA page, news archive page, annual schedule page, KSNR page

· Formed teams for South Suburban winter league; entered teams into website.
· Donated two sweatshirts from booster club inventory to new varsity assistant coach Sarah MacDonald.

· Paid Foothills Parks and Recreation District for FSA rental for winter clinic using remaining summer youth clinic revenues from campus activity fund at school.
· Created account on website for new varsity assistant coach Sarah MacDonald.

· Ordered competitor numbers for tryouts.

· Took delivery of purchased equipment – shooter tutor, spare goggles and mouth guards.

· Delivered fulfilled apparel orders to girls at winter clinic / winter league.

· Arranged for free custom-fitted mouth guards from Clement Park Dental Care.

· Succession planning – asked a potential candidate for President to think about accepting a nomination, which the candidate agreed to do.

· Held meeting with Chad Broer to discuss intended use of general fund and campus activity fund at school.  We can use the general fund money for uniform (and equipment) purchase with coach’s approval.  Need to factor that in to budgeting process.

· Attended PBUSA webinar on Briefcase capabilities, specifically its accounting software.  Recommend treasurers consider using Briefcase instead of QuickBooks, but it’s their decision.

· Lost money on South Suburban winter league.  2 teams x $1050 entry fee per team = $2100 cost.  25 registered players x $70 fee per player = $1750 + $30 (pro-rated one player).  $2100-$1780 = $320 loss.
· Made money on winter clinic.  31 registered participants x $80 each = $2480.  FSA rental cost was $1440.  $2480 - $1440 = $1040 gain.  $1040 gain - $320 winter league loss = $720 net gain.

Plans between now and next board meeting (February 17th, 2015):
· Email athletic directors at Bear Creek, D’Evelyn, Collegiate Academy

· Create a separate registration system for tryouts.

· Email the program about tryouts and athletic packets

· More work on the website (program history section)

· Collaborate on development of budget as necessary

· Develop the Equipment Liability policy for approval at next board meeting, and change uniform sign-out sheets accordingly

· Distribute the custom-fitted mouth guards

· Finalize new statistics sheet and guidelines, practice using at winter league

Major booster club goals for the upcoming season:
· No fire drills!

· Online stores and registration systems set up correctly (e.g. payment options) before going live

· Recognition Committee to handle posters for Spirit Week

· Banquet date to be well-chosen in advance; invitation & RSVP process to be streamlined

· Special recognition for Adam Everett, on his retirement as head coach

· Smooth transition to next generation of booster club leadership

· Succession planning

· Operations guide document

· Upload important document softcopies to PBUSA briefcase

· Agreement with Adam and Chad on usage of general fund money ($8,000+)
Major projects for the year:

· Asset inventory and donation of assets to the school
· Development of an Operations Guide document
· Finish website work:

· Program history

· Statistical records

· Normalization of records and email addresses
